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òS tewardshipó is a translation of the Greek word oikonomia, 
from which we obtain the word òeconomy.ó  

Literally, the term refers to the òmanagement of the 
household.ó  In Orthodox theology, òeconomyó al-
so refers to Godõs management of His creation, and 
specifically His plan for the salvation of the world 
through the Incarnation of His Son.   
 
     St. Paul describes the divine economy in this 
way :  For you know the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, 
that though He was rich, yet for your sakes He became 
poor, that you through His poverty might become rich (2 
Corinthians 8:9, New King James Version).  The 
Apostle describes how Godõs example should en-
courage us to also be generous in our giving for the 
needs of others and the work of Godõs Church.  In 2 
Corinthians chapter 9, St. Paul writes: 
 

6 But this I say: He who sows sparingly will also 
reap sparingly, and he who sows bountifully will 
also reap bountifully. 7 So let each one give as he 
purposes in his heart, not grudgingly or of neces-
sity; for God loves a cheerful giver.8 And 
God is able to make all grace abound toward you, 
that you, always having all sufficiency in 
all things, may have an abundance for every good 
work. 9 As it is written: He has dispersed abroad, 
He has given to the poor; His righteousness en-
dures forever.                                        
10 Now may He who supplies seed to the sower, 
and bread for food, supply and multiply the seed 
you have sown and increase the fruits of your 

righteousness, 11 while you are enriched in every-
thing for all liberality, which causes thanksgiving 
through us to God. 12 For the administration of 
this service not only supplies the needs of the 
saints, but also is abounding through many 
thanksgivings to God, 13 while, through the proof 
of this ministry, they glorify God for the obedi-
ence of your confession to the gospel of Christ, 
and for your liberal sharing with them and 
all men, 14 and by their prayer for you, who long 
for you because of the exceeding grace of God in 
you. 15 Thanks be to God for His indescribable 
gift!  

 
     In January, the Parish Assembly approved a 
budget of $250,500 for St. Maryõs for calendar year 
2013.  Between January 1 and March 29, 2013, the 
Parish Council has spent $66,536 in ordinary ex-
penses, which equals 96 percent of our budget this 
far through the year.  We have received $53,057 in 

regular income over the same period , of which 
$40,015 were weekly contributions not designated 
for specific purposes.  This means that we have an 

operating deficit of $13,479  as we near the end of 
the first quarter of 2013 , although we expect March 
31 offerings to reduce this deficit somewhat. The 
Parish Council will take any remaining deficit into 
account when making spending decisions for the 
remainder of the year. 
 
      As we focus during our Lenten journey on all 
that our Lord, God, and Savior Jesus Christ has giv-
en òfor us and for our salvation,ó let us remember 
to be generous in giving of our time, talent, and 
treasure to Christõs work today through His 
Church.  Thanks be to God for His indescribable gift! 
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KIDS HOME SICK ON A SUNDAY?    

CHECK THIS OUT!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The highly acclaimed Children's Bible Reader--a 
children's Bible that tells the major stories of the 
Old and New Testaments with Orthodox iconogra-
phy--is now available as a visually stunning, interac-
tive online app. The Children's Bible Reader Online 
is available at http://cbr.goarch.org/  and fea-
tures self-reading bible stories, games, activities, 
and more.  

 

From May 26 to June 26, 2013, 
St. Vladimirôs Orthodox Theo-
logical Seminary will be offer-
ing six continuing education 
programs, of varied and unique 

interest, including a class for academic cred-
it. Register before May 15, 2013, to have the 
$50 registration fee waived!  

 
Sunday, May 26ïSunday, June 2, 2013 
ñA Journey in the Sacred Arts: Iconography 
Workshop for College-Age Youth,ò designed for 
college-age students and endorsed by Orthodox 
Christian Fellowship (OCF).  
 ð Khouria Erin Kimmet, Annunciation Press 
Icons, iconographer and workshop leader. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Friday, May 31ïSaturday June 1, 2013 
ñConference on Povertyò  
ð The Very Rev. Dr. Chad Hatfield, SVOTS 
chancellor/CEO and conference coordinatorô 
and participants Jay Richards, author of Money, 
Greed, and God and Senior Fellow at the Dis-
covery Institute, and Susan R. Holman, adjunct 
lecturer at Episcopal Divinity School and senior 
writer at Harvard Global Health Institute. 
 
 Monday, June 3ïWednesday, June 5, 2013 
ñMarriage Enrichment: A Christian Perspectiveò  
ð The Rev. Aaron Warwick, SVOTS alumnus and 
workshop leader. 
 
Monday, June 17ïWednesday, June 28, 2013 
ñSuffering and the Nature of Healingò 
ðDr. Daniel Hinshaw, visiting professor of Pallia-
tive Care; an academic 2ïcredit course. 
  

For more details on each course, including tuition 
and room and board fees, please visit ñUpcoming 
Eventsò at http://www.svots.edu. 
 

mailto:newsletter@stmaryorthodox.org?subject=Newsletter
http://cbr.goarch.org/
mailto:http://www.svots.edu
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T he Doxacon Committee at St. 
Mary would like to thank all of 

the wonderful donors who contribut-
ed to our two fundraisers. This funding has 

helped us secure our space needs at the Hilton hotel, 
as well as provide coverage for travel expenses for 
our Keynote presenters. God bless you all. 
     For those who would like to attend this event, 
registration for Doxacon is now open! Through 
April 30, you can take advantage of early bird pric-
ing.  Doxacon takes place Friday evening, July 19 
and all day Saturday, July 20 at the Hilton Hotel in 
Springfield, VA. If you would like a copy of the full 
schedule, please speak to Psa. Stephanie.   
      Aside from Metropolitan Savas of Pittsburgh  

and Dr. Thomas Bertonneau  of S.U.N.Y as Keynote 
Speakers, our committee is excited to announce 
that  Matushka Donna Farley  will be a session pre-
senter at Doxacon! Matushka Donna is best known 
for her book òSeasons of Grace: Reflections on the 
Orthodox Church Yearó.  She is also an accom-
plished fiction writer  and has twice won the Word 
Guild Award for Canadian Christian Fiction, and 

has appeared in young adult magazine Cicada; a 
number of Science-Fiction and Fantasy magazines 
such as Realms of Fantasy, Weird Tales and On 
Spec; and in major anthologies Catfantastic and Uni-
verse 2. Conciliar Press has published her children's 
picture book òThe Ravens of Farneó and her Young 
Adult historical novel titled òBearing the Saintó. 
Matushka Donna lives in Surrey, BC and is the wife 
of Orthodox priest and author Father Lawrence Far-
ley. Our womenõs bible study group uses Fr. Law-
renceõs biblical commentaries for our study. 
       Your friendly neighborhood priest, Father Da-
vid Subu, will also be a session presenter at this 
event. Other session presenters will be announced 
very soon. 
      Thatõs not all! For all of the J.R.R. Tolkien fans 
out there, Ms. Alison Scott , Head of Collections De-
velopment at The George Washington Universityõs 
Gelman Library, will be presenting a topic concern-
ing the role of libraries in  preserving science-fiction 
and fantasy books. She is bringing as reference, very 
rare 1st editions of òThe Hobbitó and òThe Lord of 
the Ringsó, one of which has an inscription written 
by Tolkien himself to the intended recipient!   
    To register, please fill out the form below or you 
can register online through the church website at 
www.stmaryorthodox.org/events/doxacon/51 .  

Full Name 
   

Address 
   

Phone Number 
   

Email 
   

   
 

Registration Fee (Includes lunch & dinner): 

$50 per person before May 1st  (Early-Bird) 
$75 per person after April 30th   

Number of tickets _____________  @  $___________________  = ______________________ 

Names of additional guests:  

Please make your check out to: St. Mary Orthodox Church (Please write òDoxaconó on memo line) 
                                                        7223 Roosevelt Ave. 
                                                        Falls Church, VA  22042 

DOXACON UPDATE 

By Preoteasa Stephanie Subu  

http://issuu.com/orthodoxmarketplace/docs/120802194859-a3a1b3da450549d084ba4ee65825345c/1?mode=window
http://www.amazon.com/The-Truth-Out-There-Christian/dp/1587431262
http://matdonna.shawwebspace.ca/
http://gwtoday.gwu.edu/ticket-middle-earth?utm_source=gwtodayemail&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=gwtodayemail010913
http://gwtoday.gwu.edu/ticket-middle-earth?utm_source=gwtodayemail&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=gwtodayemail010913
http://events.r20.constantcontact.com/register/event?oeidk=a07e6qa973l284ac324&llr=amxbiodab



